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Friday 27th March 2020 

Message from Pioneer Staff 

We are incredibly proud to be part of this 
community, especially in the recent weeks. 
This must be a particularly unsettling time 
for our children but they have all been 
sending us lots of brilliant work from home. 
We have also been immensely proud of the 
children of key workers who have been in 
school this week; they have been excellent 
to work with! We would also like to thank 
all our key workers for keeping our               
essential services functioning; as a                   
community we are hugely grateful.  

Safeguarding during School     
Closure 

If you have any concerns about a child (or 
children) during this period of partial 
school closure, please contact us on the 
emails below. 

St Mary’s 
dsl-smv@pioneerfederation.co.uk 
The Designated Safeguarding Leads for 
St Mary's are Miss Hare, Miss Banks and 
Mr Procter. 
East Hoathly 
dsl@easthoathly.e-sussex.sch.uk 
The Designated Safeguarding Leads for 
East Hoathly are Mr Procter, Miss      
Denney and Mrs Healy.  
Chiddingly 
dsl@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk 
The Designated Safeguarding Leads for 
Chiddingly are Mr Procter, Mrs                    
Winchester and Mrs Vile. 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
You can also call the Chiddingly or St 
Mary school office during school hours 
and leave a message if there is no answer. 
Please also email to ensure your message 
is received.  
 
If it is outside of school hours, you can 
also contact SPOA (Single Point of                
Advice) on 01273 335905 or get in 
touch with Childline on 0800 1111 or 
visit their website for further advice.   

Useful Links 

Ms Leahy (SENCo at St Mary’s and                 
Chiddingly) suggests the following link.  
Visit: https://speechandlanguage.info/
parents for lots 
of speech and language resources, advice 
and tips for parents working at home with 
their children who have SLCN.   
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Quote of the Week 

Miss Webb says: “If you cannot do great 
things, do small things in a great way.”  

Be Aware of Scam Emails 
The DfE have been informed that some 
parents have received an email stating the 
following: ‘As schools will be closing, if 
you’re entitled to free school meals, please 
send your bank details and we’ll make sure 
you’re supported’. We can confirm that this 
is a scam email. We urge parents that if 
you receive any emails like this, please do 
not respond, and delete it immediately. 

Mr Dolton has started making exercise videos for the schools: 
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC_em87V7HTZ13v8TM18JkIA?view_as=subscriber 

https://speechandlanguage.info/parents
https://speechandlanguage.info/parents
https://www.youtube.com/channel/UC_em87V7HTZ13v8TM18JkIA?view_as=subscriber
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School Closure — Thursday 26th March 

The sun shone brightly this week at Chiddingly School. The children, whose parents are 
key workers, started their Thursday with Breakfast Club and then spent an hour on the 
laptops.  

Afterwards, all the staff and children took part in a half hour workout in the hall,             
following ‘Joe Wicks’ with his daily online PE session. It was tiring, but a great start to 
the day!  

Everyone then worked hard for over an hour with their set work from their class              
teachers. We then all did some painting and drawing. We made Easter cards and drew   
dinosaurs, birds and portraits. We explored paint and chalk pastels before heading out to 
the sunshine for lunch. 

After lunch, there was time to explore the trim trail and then explore the garden. The 
children started by weeding and cutting back dead herb growth from the flower beds. 
We collected the dried herb stalks to be good kindling for fire lighting for future Forest 
School sessions. 

The children tried tasting a few of the herbs growing. The gardening escalated and by 
the end of the day they had weeded a whole flower bed, dug up roots, shrieked at                
massive spiders, spotted tiny snails, made muddy holes and replanted lots of plants which 
were kindly donated to the school in January. 

It was a great afternoon of engagement, learning and fun! 
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E-safety 

Whilst your children are 
probably working online a 
lot at the moment, it is a 
good idea to remind them 
of safety on the internet, 
using this poster. 
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The weekly personal challenge is intended to encourage children to undertake physical   
activity challenges at home and strive to improve their own personal score throughout the 
week. It is focused on personal bests, not comparison of scores between children.  
  
Attached to this newsletter is: 
  
 An activity card illustrating Week 1’s challenge 
 A score card (or children may wish to design their own). 
  
South Downs Area School Games medals will be awarded to all children who demonstrate 
commitment to practicing the weekly challenges over the duration that schools are 
closed, and on striving to improve their score.  
  
#StayInWorkOut           #StayActiveSussex 
  
Also, we encourage you or your children to send in photos or videos of 
them doing the challenges to the class email addresses! 

Week 1 – Speed bounce 

How many jumps 
over a line can you 
do in 30 seconds? 
 

 
Take off from 2 feet and 

land on 2 feet 

Jump sideways 

Use your arms to help you 
balance 

Use a line on 
the floor to 
jump over. 

https://www.google.co.uk/url?sa=i&url=https://www.consortiumeducation.com/sportshall-speed-bounce-mat&psig=AOvVaw3lJ68FDzXww6TW29JUFeF9&ust=1585057279229000&source=images&cd=vfe&ved=0CAIQjRxqFwoTCICWq9PcsOgCFQAAAAAdAAAAABAD




Here is a photo of Freddie with her clock 
that she has made. She has also sent in 
some ideas for games to play with friends 
or relatives over the phone (see the next 
page of the newsletter). 
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Children’s Work — please send in photos and writing to office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

Elodie (Maple) made a Lego castle and we 
talked about what it would be like inside. 
We made a Lego person to live there and 
they had a crown and a gold cup. There 
was a chair in the house but you weren’t 
allowed to sit on it!  

 

 

 

 

Joshua (Cherry) wanted to make a         
sauropod, the sauroposidon. In some                 
images the Sauroposidon has spots so we 
drew these on. It is the biggest one next 
to the brachiosaurus, ankylosauruses, and 
others. 
 

Elodie held a dinosaur party and made 
them birthday cards to take. We had a 
dinosaur disco. Joshua said the sauropods 
like slow music best as they move slowly. 
 

Oliver digging for his soil samples in the 
forest. We are testing them and writing 
the report later today!  





Maxwell has learnt a new skill today:                
Sudoku. Both Maxwell and Charlotte have 
been enjoying word searches and computer 
time on My Maths and Phonics Play.  

They have been wearing their jumpers and 
cardigans to feel like they should be in 
learning mode, and that it isn’t a weekend. 
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Children’s Work — please send in photos and writing to office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

On Monday, Archie was busy doing his 
maths. He got so stuck into it, his mum 
had to remind him to have a break!        
Remember it’s important to have regular 
breaks in your learning everyone! 

“We had a supply teacher yesterday 
(daddy!) but we think we helped him more 
than he helped us... we can’t wait to give 
him a spelling test at the end of the 
week!” Chloe and Katie  

It is a 3D model of the River Nile. I have 
done mountains in the background. I have 
also done 
crops (sweet 
corn) out of 
paper and 
cardboard 
straws. I 
used an old 
milk bottle 
to make the 
river 3D.  

From Coco  



Delilah has been making some bread and 
using her maths skills to measure all the 
ingredients out, whilst India has been doing 
MyMaths online. 
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Children’s Work — please send in photos and writing to office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

Delilah has been writing postcards to   
people in care homes, and to her                    
granddad, to keep them company during 
these tricky times. There's a lovely              
Facebook group called 'Postcards of  
Kindness' where you can find care homes 
that wish to receive postcards, letters 
and pictures.  

 

Some good news during these crazy times, 
Sam represented East Hoathly School at 
the British Schools Trampoline National 
Finals in Eastleigh on Saturday! This was 
the last national competition before British 
Gymnastics cancelled all competition until 
July! He did excellent routines at             
intermediate level and came 3rd in the year 
1-6 age group!!! Really good work, and wally 
the wombat came to cheer him on!!! 



Miss Hare has sent in a photo of some   
children taking part in the daily Joe Wicks 
PE lesson at Chiddingly. 

She has also sent in photos of Benny       
feeling a bit fed up and trying to fit      
himself into an old puppy bed!  

Benny managed to sniff out some wild            
carrots on one of his walks this week!              
Carrots are one of his favourite vegetables 
so not surprised his nose helped him track 
them down!   
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Children’s Work — please send in photos and writing to office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

Harry and his tuck shop. 
Mum has created a ‘tuck shop’ at home; 
priced ‘treats’ up so that Harry and Ollie 
can spend their money through the day on 
the ‘tuck treats’. Choose wisely as once 
the money is spent that is it until                  
tomorrow! 

History lesson about the Airman’s Grave 
in the Ashdown forest. Plus a bit of fresh 
air! 



Hope, Daisy and Olly have been clock     
making, ready for working on time and 
planting sunflower seeds and writing        
instructions.  
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Children’s Work — please send in photos and writing to office@chiddingly.e-sussex.sch.uk 

 

On Tuesday, Freddie made a mud volcano!  
He got mud and water and shaped it into a 
volcano and put a hole in the top and down 
in the middle. Then Freddie put paper in 
the middle for 
his aunty to 
set light to. 
They wanted 
to make it look 
like lava and a 
ash cloud. 
Freddie was 
very happy 
with how it 
looked! 
Freddie has 
also coloured 
and labelled a     
diagram of a 
volcano.  
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Learning Powers 

Molly 
We’re extremely busy on the farm with over 500 
ewes lambing. 
So here is a pic of her ‘professor brain’. 
Molly has learnt so many skills from helping her 
dad move sheep from one place to another using 
working dogs, hurdles and herself, she has been 
keeping the    
weaker lambs alive 
by regularly bottle 
feeding them by 
weighing out the 
milk powder and 
adding the correct 
amount of warm 
water. Molly is so 

keen to learn more skills and develop her knowledge of 
farming.  

Our Art/Craft/DT Wall 

I helped my 
family by 
baking these 
welsh cakes 
for them. 
Everyone 
thought that 
they were 
delicious! 
From Coco  



We Love Reading! 

We believe that reading should be enjoyed by everybody and that children (and adults) 
should have opportunities to lose themselves in a great book. In order to expand our 
reading experiences, we are asking staff, children, parents and friends of the school to 
send in 'recommended reads' for us to explore. We would like to know the following     
information: 

 the name of the book 

 the author (and illustrator if applicable) 

 recommended age group 

 Why you recommend the book. 

If you'd like to use the template below, please do! Please send your recommendations to 
the school office and we will share one or two each week in the newsletter. These will 
then go onto our school website so that you can look back at all the recommendations. 

 

We look forward to hearing all about the books you have been enjoying! 
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Recommended Reads! 

 

My name is……………………………………………………… 

The book I am recommending is 
……………………………………………………………………………………………………… 

By ……………………………………………………………………………………………… 

This book is suitable for age (please circle) 

Under 4s   4-5   5-7   7-9   9-11   11+     everybody 

I recommend this book because  

…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
…………………………………………………………………………………………………………………
………………………………………………………………………………………………………………… 



Wellbeing Poster 

This week’s poster gives parents tips to 
help support your child’s mental health. It 
is important in times like these to look    
after each other’s mental wellbeing as 
much as possible. Visit https://
youngminds.org.uk/  for mental health     
support. 

https://youngminds.org.uk/
https://youngminds.org.uk/




Independent Me 

A reminder of the 6B’s to keep your    
children stay focused and help them to be         
independent learners at home! 








